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Dear Friends of CUCS,

This March marks the one-year anniversary of the 
CUCS Report and we are very excited to share some 
highlights with you as we embarked on this journey 
together.

We are inspired everyday by the courage and resilience 
of the most vulnerable New Yorkers and their hope for 
a better future.

Every day at CUCS we experience a range of emotions 
from sharing joy and successes with our clients, to 
offering hugs and support when there are setbacks. We 
build trust and do this life-saving work one person at a 
time in our commitment to the highest quality of care.

We hope the stories we have shared with you have 
offered you some insight into the humanity of this work, 
and how we care for the mind, body, and soul of our 
clients.

Below you will find some highlights from the past year – 
it was difficult to choose!

We welcome your feedback and suggestions.  Let us 
know what you would like to learn about and what 
stories are most impactful to you. Here’s to many more 
years of sharing knowledge and inspiration.

With deepest gratitude,

Rise Roth

Chief Development and Communications Officer

Wellness !rough 

Community Involvement
May 2023 issue

A story highlighting the healing power of CUCS 
programs offered at our housing sites. 

Wilfred Bright is a CUCS client and a 14-year resident 
of the Schermerhorn—a permanent supportive housing 
site in Brooklyn. During his time at the Schermerhorn, 
he has been actively giving back to the community. 
Most notably, Wilfred leads a jewelry-making class at 
the Schermerhorn.

Wilfred was introduced to the craft of jewelry-making 
while he was hospitalized and dealing with health 
issues. During his stay at the hospital, he encountered 
an organization called "Gifted Hands," which led 
jewelry-making classes. The experience had a 
profound impact on him and introduced him to the 
woman who would become his mentor…

Click here to learn more about Wilfred’s inspiring 
journey in the May 2023 issue of the CUCS Report. 

Ask the Experts
March 2023 issue

We offer you the opportunity to learn from talented, 
caring and professional front-line CUCS staff

Topic: Street Homeless Outreach
Expert: Aly Long, Program Director, CUCS Street 
Outreach

What should I do if I see an individual or individuals 
that appear to be street homeless?
Contact 311 via phone or mobile app and request 
homeless outreach assistance. Provide a clear 
description of the individual and the location they can 
be found. You should call 911 only if the individual 
appears to pose an immediate risk to themselves or 
others.

What happens when I call 311 to report a homeless 
New Yorker in need of assistance?
311 requests for homeless outreach assistance are 
assigned to a service provider like CUCS. When CUCS 
receives a 311 request, an outreach team will be 
dispatched within one hour of receiving the request.

The CUCS outreach teams travel in official vehicles, on 
foot or via public transportation and attempt to locate 
that individual. If the individual is found, the outreach 
team will engage the individual, assess them for safety 
and encourage them to accept services to help them 
transition off the streets…

Click here to read more of Aly’s valuable insights in the 
March 2023 issue of the CUCS Report.

Paul’s Place: Building 

Trust with Unique 

Services
September 2023 issue

Paul’s Place offers a remarkable experience for people 
experiencing street homelessness. It includes two 
distinct CUCS programs within one building; a 24-bed 
Safe Haven (transitional housing) as well as a 24 hour 
Drop-In Center, which is open 7 days a week and can 
accommodate about 70-90 people during the day. 

The Safe Haven offers an alternative to shelter. Each 
client is assigned a case manager who will work with 
them on an individualized, person-centered service 
plan with the ultimate goal of permanent housing.

The Drop-In Center offers many services including 
assistance with housing placement, but there are no 
mandatory program requirements that the clients must 
meet to be eligible for the Drop-In Center services.

Many people who are homeless endure experiences 
that cause them to feel extremely isolated. They may 
have a hard time trusting others and are hesitant to 
stay in traditional overnight shelters. To address this 
concern, the Paul’s Place Drop-In Center wants people 
to feel welcome regardless of their status, identity, 
personal experiences, challenges, or stage of life.

Above, a typical Safe Haven bed at Paul’s Place.

Click here to read more about Paul’s Place in the 
September 2023 issue.

Our Impact
December 2023 issue

CUCS programs are data-driven. We consistently track 
and measure our impact to ensure the highest quality of 

service possible.

2,605
Vulnerable New Yorkers are served by CUCS/Janian in 
permanent supportive housing in NYC

159
Special needs families with histories of homelessness 
are served at CUCS family program supportive housing 
sites.

47,450
Total client visits recorded since Paul’s Place Drop-In 
Center opened in August 2022. 

(Statistics are current as of December 2023.)

Igniting Hope: Making a 

Difference for All New 

Yorkers
In October of last year, CUCS held Igniting Hope, a 
night of celebration to help people rise from poverty, 

exit homelessness and be healthy. 
November 2023 issue

On Thursday, October 26, New Yorkers came together 
to celebrate the accomplishments of CUCS at Igniting 
Hope: Making a Difference for all New Yorkers.

This fundraiser helped ensure that CUCS can continue 
providing a broad range of services and guide our 
clients as they pursue their goals. 

At the event, Alex Rose, Board Chair, took the stage 
and provided insights into the work of CUCS, the types 
of services offered, and the successes that ignite hope 
in us. 

“As individuals, each of us has the ability to inspire 
action and to inspire hope...”

Igniting Hope also featured the amazing artwork of 
CUCS clients who represent a broad diversity of 
challenges and successes. Every journey towards 
healing is unique.  

For some, expression through art is part of their healing 
process. It can help boost confidence and make the 
artist feel more engaged and resilient. This expression 
can also help alleviate anxiety, depression, and stress.

Guests were invited to bid these unique and powerful 
client artworks. 100% of the proceeds went directly to 
the artists. 

A selection of client art was made into a set of amazing 
note cards as a parting gift to all attendees. On the 
front is a beautiful print of the artwork, and on the 
reverse, we have included a quote and photo from the 
artist. 

We would love to send you a set of cards as a thank 
you for your interest in CUCS. Email your request to 
devcom@cucs.com.

We also shared Jennifer’s Story, an impactful video that 
makes the work of CUCS come alive. Jennifer is a 
CUCS client who lives in a permanent supportive 
housing site in Brooklyn. She tells us about her long 
and complex journey that led her to move into her 
home. 

Her story, while unique to her, helps us understand that 
so many share a similar version which includes trauma, 
addiction, unbearable loss, incredible resilience, 
gratitude, and hope. Jennifer has a love for life that is a 
lesson for all of us. 

Click here to watch Jennifer’s Story

Stories Come to Life

Here are a few more of our favorite images from past 
CUCS Reports that help our stories come to life. 

Above, a CUCS client enjoys outdoor planting activities 
during a corporate sponsored event at Prospect Place, 
a transitional housing site for women. CUCS provides 
an enriching environment at transitional housing sites 
while we work on each client’s journey towards a 
permanent home. 

CUCS makes sure that every child living at our family 
supportive housing sites has a toy for the holidays.

A Story of Hope: From 

Street Homeless to 

Permanent Supportive 

Housing
January 2024 issue

How exactly does a homeless New Yorker move from 
the streets to a home of their own? In the CUCS 

Report, you will hear from the dedicated social workers, 
case managers and other front-line staff who work with 

clients to do just that. 

Carver - CUCS Social Worker

I recently had a client who was always anxious and 
pessimistic about his situation. He had been living on 
the streets for decades and didn’t trust that anyone 
could help him. Once you’re homeless for a while, it 
can become ingrained in you, and it’s hard to see a way 
out. Homelessness isn’t just whether you have a roof 
over your head, it’s also a mindset - how you look at 
life, how you interact with the world, and what you think 
is possible. 

It took some time, but after many conversations and 
shared stories, we began to build a positive 
relationship. He started to trust that we were on his 
team. His demeanor gradually changed as he began to 
realize he had a real chance of exiting homelessness 
and living instead of just surviving.

Today, my client lives in permanent supportive housing 
and is no longer homeless. His perspective has shifted 
and he seems happier since being housed, and most 
importantly, he doesn’t see himself as homeless 
anymore.

Click here to read the rest of Carver’s story in the 
January 2024 issue.
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Staff Quotes
Various issues

“CUCS gives individuals a new start at life no matter 
what their background is - a real second chance at 
starting over. CUCS staff never gives up in the face of 
challenges, we work to overcome them and seek 
opportunities that can positively affect the lives of 
clients. In short, CUCS brings hope of new 
possibilities”

Erica Strang
CUCS Director, Manhattan Outreach Consortium

“In my experience providing health care to people who 
are on the street and struggling to meet their basic 
needs, CUCS/Janian makes a difference because we’re 
able to really meet patients where they are. We are able 
to be flexible to help them overcome both external and 
internal barriers to care, like lapses in insurance, 
access to medication storage, rigid appointment times, 
and difficulty communicating priorities in order to 
provide often life-saving interventions.”

Bonnie Coover, FNP
Medical Director for CUCS/Janian Street Medicine

Thank you for reading the CUCS Report. Our goal is to make sure New 

Yorkers are well-informed as we continue our work to help people rise 

from poverty, exit homelessness, and be healthy. 

The CUCS Report is a publication of the Center for Urban Community 

Services. 

Do you have questions about the CUCS Report, our services, facilities or 

programs? Contact: devcom@cucs.org
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